

Newsletter 26 24th March 2016

We are an inspiring learning community with high expectations, where all feel safe and happy and everybody has the opportunity to unlock and realise their potential

What's happening this term?

24/03/2016 School Finishes at 2:00pm 11/04/2016 First day of summer term

The gates automatically open at 3:20 for parents to come into school and collect their children at 3:30 – please do not wait in the playground before 3:20pm



Easter Bonnet Parade

The assembly this morning was lovely, lots of children came in wearing their Easter bonnets which were outstanding! A huge amount of effort had gone into making them and the judges had a really difficult time choosing winners from each class. A great big thank you to our outstanding PTA, The Friends of William Hogarth whose organisation and fundraising efforts ensure that our children can enjoy such events and prizes.











The winners: Year 1 Kaliyah and Lenny. Year 2 Summer and Rene. Year 3 Toby and Stella. Year 4 Layla and Rachel. Year 5 Teo and Bethan. Year 6 Frank and Olivia. Nursery Josie. Reception Kuba and Ellie. Overall winner from KS1 was Amelia and KS2 Maja.

Sports Relief - Well done everyone for taking part this year, we raised £191.44! Mr Blackman put children and staff through their paces – photos will follow in the newsletter next term.

Are you up for a challenge?

The William Hogarth School has been sent the Bike It Plus Spring Challenge which is attached to this newsletter.

During the holidays the children have been set a challenge to complete one if not all off the four challenges listed in The Bike It Plus Newsletter!

Go on give one a try!

If you decided to take on a challenge return it completed to your class teacher the first Friday after the holiday 15 April. All completed challenges will be forwarded to Sustains to enter into the competition.

Please make sure you have an adult to supervise you on any of the challenges.

Good Luck and Stay Safe.

The JTA Team



I Can Cycle

Well done to all the children in Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 who took part in the activities for 'I can cycle' this week.

During the assembly on Tuesday the children learnt that it was the International Day of Forests on 21 March and World Water Day on 22 March.

As a school The William Hogarth is always seeking out ways to make our school environment safer for the whole school community. Cycling to school everyday helps to support our school aims and committment to sustainable travel.

Keep up the cycling, scooting and walking to school!









Lost Property

We still have a huge amount of lost property that has not been claimed. We will be putting the lost property out in the front playground today at 2:00pm. Please take a look through it. Any items that are not claimed at the end of the day will be sent for recycling.

Nursery Open Morning

If you have a child who will be 3 years old by August 31st please come along to our Nursery open morning. This will take place on **Wednesday 13th April at 9:30am**. Application forms for nursery are available from the school office.

Wrap-around Care for our Nursery Children

Since January 2016 The William Hogarth School have offered wrap-around care for our nursery children, enabling nursery children to remain in our care until 3:20pm, giving more freedom and choices to our working parents. We are proud to be the only Chiswick primary school to offer this extended care for nursery aged children and are one of only a few schools in the whole of the Hounslow borough to do so.

Price Increase - School Dinners

We have held back increasing the cost of school lunches, however from the start of the summer term the cost of a school lunch will increase to £2.10 a day, this is in line with what other schools already charge. School dinners continue to be great value for money and our kitchen provides delicious nutritional meals with a range of meat, fish and vegetarian options. Look out for the new summer term menu which will be sent home before the end of term. If you believe that you may be entitled to claim a Free School Meal please pick up an application form from the school office.

Wishing everyone a very happy Easter holdiday!

Poetry Workshop With Poet Paul Gookson

Paul Cookson is returning to Ravenscourt Arts in Hammersmith for another series of poetry workshops for the children of the schools of our borough. Suitable for 7-11 year olds.

Paul has written over 60 volumes of poetry and his poetry has appeared in more than 200 other compilations. In addition, he is the editor of (and contributor to) "The Works", the book which has been an introduction to modern poetry for more young people in schools today than any other.

In sessions, M.C.'d by Darren Hirst (perhaps known to your schools through the Shakespearience, school assemblies, religious education lessons and various other theatre works). Paul will guide your children through sessions aimed at enhancing and building their love of words and full of fun and thoughtful performance poetry.









"The week was amazing and inspiring. He is one of the best authors, motivators and entertainers I have ever hosted in 28 years of being a teacher librarian. The whole school was alive with poetry and laughter.

His energy and generosity in sharing his knowledge and passion with students and teachers really bore poetic fruit. Teachers said students were begging them to let them write poetry for homework."



Mery 18^{th -} 20th 2016 @ 10-11:30am or 1:30-3pm. Limited seats available.

male your reservations ASAR.

RAVENSCOURT ARTS 7 RAVENSCOURT ROAD, W6 0UH
FOR BOOKINGS CALL TSEGA KEBEDE ON 07580 040489
OR EMAIL: RAVENSCOURT4@BTINTERNET.COM